
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
TO: Karen Mogus

Deputy Director Division of Water Quality
STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTOL BOARD

FROM: Patrick Pulupa
Executive Officer
CENTRAL VALLEY REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

DATE: 26 July 2021

SUBJECT: MINOR, NON-SUBSTANTIVE CHANGES TO THE BASIN PLAN 
AMENDMENTS ADOPTED UNDER CENTRAL VALLEY REGIONAL 
WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD RESOLUTION NO. R5-2020-0057

The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) 
adopted amendments to the Water Quality Control Plans for the Sacramento River 
Basin and San Joaquin River Basin and Tulare Lake Basin (Basin Plans) on 10 
December 2020 under Central Valley Water Board Resolution No. R5-2020-0057 to 
incorporate revisions to the Salt and Nitrate Control Program Basin Plan Amendments 
(Revised Basin Plan Amendments). The State Water Resources Control Board (State 
Water Board) approved the Revised Basin Plan Amendments 1 June 2021 with State 
Water Board Resolution No. 2021-0019. 

Central Valley Water Board Resolution R5-2020-0057 grants the Executive Officer the 
authority to make minor, non-substantive changes to the language of the adopted Basin 
Plan amendments for consistency and clarity. Based on a review after the State Water 
Board approval, staff determined that corrections were needed for typographical errors 
in a Figure in the Revised Basin Plan Amendments.

For the minor, non-substantive changes described in this Memorandum, the text 
addition is underlined, and the text deletion is in strikethrough. The language being 
modified by these changes is located in Attachment A of Central Valley Water Board 
Resolution R5-2020-0057 as well as in Attachment A of the December 2020 Final Staff 
Report regarding the proposed revisions. 

I am hereby making the following minor, non-substantive changes to the proposed 
language of the revisions to the Salt and Nitrate Control Program Basin Plan 
Amendments adopted under Central Valley Water Board Resolution No. R5-2020-0057:
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1. Page 76, Figure #-#: Schematic of Aquifer System Within Corcoran Clay Extent, 
‘Shallow Zone’ definition in top graphic - Removal of the words “(average depth 
of the 10%”:

Shallow Zone
(average depth of the 10% (e.g. depth of the 10% shallowest domestic 
wells in an area)

2. Page 76, Figure #-#: Schematic of Aquifer System Within Corcoran Clay Extent, 
Footnote 1 – Addition of a space between “below” and “the”:

“1 For the purposes of this program, calculations for Upper, Lower and 
Production Zones do not extend below the Corcoran Clay”

Due to the location of both of these corrections in a Figure, the Figure image in 
Attachment 1 will replace the current Figure image in “Figure #-#: Schematic of Aquifer 
System Within Corcoran Clay Extent” to incorporate both of these changes.

If you have any questions about this matter please contact Jennifer Fuller at (916) 464-
4646 or Jennifer.Fuller@Waterboards.ca.gov. 

cc:  Central Valley Water Board Members 
Jessica Jahr, OCC

mailto:Jennifer.Fuller@Waterboards.ca.gov
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Attachment 1: 

Corrected Version of Figure for “Figure #-#: Schematic 
of Aquifer System Within Corcoran Clay Extent” in Revised 

Basin Plan Amendments
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